
City of Portland 
1221 SW 4th Avenue, Room 130 | Portland, OR 97204 | (503) 823­4082 

MEMORANDUM         VIA EMAIL 

Date: May 7, 2018 

To: Planning and Sustainability Commission, 
c/o Julie Ocken, Bureau of Planning and Sustainability 

From: Toni Anderson, Council Clerk/Contracts Supervisor 

CC: Auditor Mary Hull Caballero 
 Stacy Brewster, Commissioner Saltzman’s Office 

Kurt Krueger, Bureau of Transportation 

Re: Street Renaming Postcard Survey Results for SW Stark Street 

1. Background 

As required by City Code Section 17.93.040 D., this office is reporting to the Planning and 
Sustainability Commission the results of the street renaming postcard surveys for SW Stark ­ the 
proposed street specified in the application submitted to the City Engineer by the Harvey Milk 
Street Project Committee. 

Survey mailings were mailed to legal owners and occupants of properties abutting SW Stark on 
April 2, 2018. As required by Code, postcards were due to the Auditor no later than 30 days, or 
5:00 p.m., May 3, 2018, to be tabulated and reported to the Planning and Sustainability 
Commission. 

In addition to the survey postcard, survey mailings contained: basic information on the street 
renaming process; and information on upcoming hearings of the Planning and Sustainability 
Commission and City Council (complete mailer example attached to this memo). 

The tear­off survey postcard provided recipients the opportunity to mark their support or 
opposition to the proposed street renaming. The SW Stark survey is shown on Page 2 of this 
memo as an example.
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2. Results 

This office has tabulated all street renaming postcard survey responses received by 5:00 p.m., 
May 3, 2018. "Other" response had both boxes checked on the postcard. The results are as 
follows: 

Support Oppose Other Total 
Received 

% Support % Oppose % Other Total Sent Return 
Rate 

46 67 1 114 40.4% 58.8% .9% 568 20.1% 

3. Applicable City Code 

17.93.040 Review of Application and Public Hearings. 

(Amended by Ordinance Nos. 182389 and 184046, effective September 10, 2010.) Upon receipt 
of the applicant's packet, the City shall process the application as follows: 
***
D. Concurrent with the Historian Panel review under Subsection C. of this Section, the 

Auditor shall conduct a postcard mailing survey of each legal owner and each legal 
address abutting the street in question, notifying them that there will be public hearings 
by the Planning and Sustainability Commission and City Council regarding the proposed 
street renaming and requesting the occupant and owner's input within 30 calendar 
days, as to the proposed name change. The Auditor shall also receive and tabulate all 
responses to the postcard survey and forward the results to the City Planning and 
Sustainability Commission. 

Survey on proposed street renaming of SW Stark Street 

Please check one of the following:

I support renaming SW Stark Street (from W Burnside to SW Naito Parkway) 
to “SW Harvey Milk Street.”

OR

I oppose renaming SW Stark Street (from W Burnside to SW Naito Parkway) 
to “SW Harvey Milk Street.” 

Your response will be tabulated and reported to the Planning and Sustainability Commission if the City 
Auditor receives your postcard no later than 5:00 p.m., May 3, 2018.



 
Proposed Street to be Renamed: SW Stark Street (from W Burnside to SW Naito Parkway) 
Proposed Name Change: SW Harvey Milk Street 
Organization: Harvey Milk Street Project (www.harveymilkpdx.org) 
For more information on the street renaming process, go to the City of Portland website: 
www.portlandoregon.gov, or call the City of Portland, Bureau of Transportation at  
(503) 823-5185. 
Street Renaming Survey (Tear-Off Postcard in This Mailer) 
The City of Portland is required to survey each legal owner and each legal address abutting the proposed 
street. Attached to this mailer is a tear-off survey postcard on the proposed street renaming. Please tear 
off your completed postcard survey and mail it (no postage is required). The City Auditor will report the 
survey results to the Planning and Sustainability Commission. Postcards must be received by the City 
Auditor no later than 5:00 p.m. on May 3, 2018 to be tabulated and reported.  
Public Hearing Dates and Locations 
Please note that public testimony is invited at all public hearings. 

Planning and Sustainability Commission 
City Code requires Planning and Sustainability Commission to make a recommendation to the City 
Council on the proposed street renaming. The Planning and Sustainability Commission will conduct a 
public hearing on the proposed street renaming on the following date: 

May 15, 2018, 4:00 p.m. 
1900 SW 4th Avenue, Suite 2500 (second floor), Portland, OR 97201 

For more information on the Planning and Sustainability Commission, go to 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bps or call (503) 823-7700. 
City Council 
The City Council will make the final decision on the proposed street renaming. The City Council will 
also conduct a hearing tentatively scheduled for June 14, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. You may submit written 
testimony to the Council Clerk at cctestimony@portlandoregon.gov or by mail: Portland City Auditor, 
1221 SW 4th Avenue, Room 130, Portland, OR 97204. 
Translation, interpretation, accommodation, or modification requests for public hearings 
The City of Portland complies with all non-discrimination, Civil Rights laws including Civil Rights Title 
VI and ADA Title II. To request translation, interpretation, accommodation, modifications, or 
additional information, please contact the Commission or the Council Clerk by phone at least five (5) 
business days prior to the hearing:  

Planning and Sustainability Commission Hearing: 503-823-7700 or use City TTY 503-823-6868, 
or Oregon Relay Service: 711. 
City Council Hearing: 503-823-4022 or use City TTY 503-823-6868, or Oregon Relay Service: 
711. 

Traducción e interpretación | Chuyển Ngữ hoặc Phiên Dịch | 翻译或传译 
Письменныйили устный перевод | 翻訳または通訳 | Traducere sau Interpretare 
번역 및 통역 | Письмовий або усний переклад | Turjumida ama Fasiraadda 

  |  
 

Tear off your completed postcard survey and mail it as soon as possible (no postage is required) 

 

Survey on proposed street renaming of SW Stark Street 

Please check one of the following: 

I support renaming SW Stark Street (from W Burnside to SW Naito Parkway) to 
“SW Harvey Milk Street.” 
 
OR 
 
I oppose renaming SW Stark Street (from W Burnside to SW Naito Parkway) to 
“SW Harvey Milk Street.” 

Your response will be tabulated and reported to the Planning and Sustainability Commission 
if the City Auditor receives your postcard no later than 5:00 p.m., May 3, 2018. 

 

CITY OF PORTLAND, OREGON 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Proposed Street Renaming: 
Survey and Notice of Public Hearings 
Mailed April 2, 2018 

 

The City of Portland Bureau of Transportation has received an Application to 
Rename a City street “SW Harvey Milk Street.” 

• Inside this mailer: details on street renaming public hearings, including dates 
and locations. 

• Inside this mailer: tear-off postcard survey on the proposed street 
renaming (results will be reported to the Planning and Sustainability 
Commission). 

Office of the City Auditor 
1221 SW 4th Avenue, Room 130 
Portland, Oregon 97204 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
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